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Linda’s LinesLinda’s Lines

Linda

Okay, this is a little unusual for me, not exactly cheerful lines.

With the spread of Covid-19, I have been forced to make some really hard 
decisions.

1. All events in April will be cancelled. That means the BOD meeting, 
the general meeting, combat, cowboy, and other shoots scheduled before 
5/1/2020 are cancelled. Any events after the end of the month are yet to be 
determined. The most recent decisions will be posted on the website. If you 
have questions please let us know.

2. The annual Barbecue has been postponed to June 28th. This decision was 
very difficult to make.  I know a number of people will be inconvenienced 
by this. However, directed by an abundance of caution, I felt this was best 
for the health and safety of our members and guests. The date for the cleanup 
has been changed to June 27th.

3. The range will remain open for the foreseeable future. We are strong and 
resilient adults and can make safe decisions for ourselves. Please be aware of 
others sharing the range and extend every courtesy to all.

4.  It has been decided to postpone the elections until June. We will nom-
inate in May and then nominate again in June.  After nominations, we will 
vote and install at the June meeting. It will make for a long meeting but we 
will still be within our regulations. I hope this doesn’t create additional prob-
lems for the members.

In conclusion, these are unusual times and they call for creative decisions. I 
hope the choices I have made are understood to be in the best interest of our 
Association. If mistakes are made, they are mine. If this proves to be benefi-
cial to the Association, it is because of a great Board of Directors.

God bless all of us.  Stay safe and healthy.

OFFICERS



I Well, This is inconvenient
So, apparently the world has 
changed overnight. All of our 
events are cancelled and we 
all need to be constantly aware 
of our new favorite phrase 
social distancing. We all have 
various opinions about how 
bad the situation really is and 

what new requirements seem excessive or insufficient. One 
thing is for sure. Regardless of our opinions, we are all in this 
together. As long as we all set aside our differences and look 
out for each other, we will be just fine as a community.

One of the features of our nation that I think that we should 
all appreciate is that when adversity happens, we band 
together and find solutions. After the battle of Lexington on 
April 19, 1775, we banded together and became a sovereign 
nation. After Pearl Harbor on December 7th, 1941, we 
banded together and won a World War. After September 
11th, 2001, we banded together, made our Nation secure 
and fought terrorism around the globe. In each of the three 
examples above, we used creativity, ingenuity, determination, 
and stubbornness to find ways to accomplish our common 
goals. During WWII we converted typewriter manufacturers 
into firearms producers and used automobile manufacturers 
to make large quantities of tanks and aircraft. When we 
unleash the power of Yankee ingenuity combined with our 
abilities to mass-produce anything, we can accomplish 
anything that set our minds to do. 

I am confident that the COVID-19 challenge will have a 
similar result as long as we are all on-board to get it done. 
We have automobile manufacturers making ventilators 
and pillow manufacturers making surgical masks. Even an 
underwear manufacturer is now making surgical gowns 
and scrubs for medical personnel. When the Nation asked 
for help, private industry has stepped up with creative and 
innovative solutions.

The next question in my mind is what can we do to help the 
situation? First of all, we have to live by the federal, state, 
county, and city guidelines for how we conduct ourselves 
outside of our homes. This means that we need to maintain 
social distance, eliminate gatherings of 10 or more people, 
and wash our hands frequently. At the time of this writing, 
we are suspending all scheduled range events for April so 
that we do not have gatherings of 10 or more people at the 
Range. If you come to the Range for casual shooting and you 
see a group of people at the 100 yard Range, perhaps you 
should choose to use the 150 yard Range instead in order to 
prevent too many people in one location. This is all simple, 
common-sense behavior that we have been hearing about 
and practicing for the past month or so at other venues. 
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GUNTHER
GUNS
 2717 Loker Ave West * Carlsbad * 760-444-1100

New * Used * Consignments
Tues. thru Sun. 10am - 6pm
 www.GuntherGuns.com
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DEADLINES!!
Items For the Next Newsletter are Due 

Wednesday Sept. 18th
Any and all requests for items to appear in the 

monthly bulletin should be routed through 

Darrin Eaton - 760-630-8339
newsletter@escondidof ishandgame.com
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I Make Time to Attend a General Meeting
Bring a friend to the next General Meeting and one or 
both of you could win a few bucks. At the last General 
Meeting, Bob Leider won the $25 door prize. Had he 
attended the meeting, Roger Moynihan would have won 
the $100 Attendance Prize. The next General Meeting 
(scheduled for 4/9/2020) is cancelled due to COVID-19 
concerns. Stay tuned for further details.

I Donor List (3/12/2020)
Thanks to all who donated to the raffle table at the last 
General Meeting – Troy Fichtelman, Chuck Hanlen, 
Michael Maury, Bill Williams, Bud Smith, Bob Leider, 
Wayne Brunner, Joyce Alessio, Neil Pisk, Linda Linaker, 
Michael McKinney, Ray Bucholz, Paulette Bryson, 
Patrick Russ

I Be a Raffle Donor
Your donations help support our monthly General Meeting 
Raffle.  Our entertainment Chairman is Bud Smith.  If 
you have items you would like to donate to our monthly 
General meeting raffle, please contact Smoldering Bud at 
budsmith223@gmail.com.  Please consider new or used 
items in working order.  Thanks for your support.

I Membership Renewals
Renewals notices will be mailed out the end of April. 
If you have an address change, please contact the 
Association Clerk at efgaclerk@cox.net 
or phone 760-432-2089.

I Meetings Cancelled (4/2/2020 & 4/9/2020)
Due to the COVID-19 mitigation requirements, there 
will be no Board of Directors meeting and no General 
Membership Meeting this month. The May meetings are 
uncertain at this time, keep an eye on the web site for any 
recent changes in calendar items.

I Too Much Free Time
I have heard friends and family complaining that they 
bored with being cooped up in their homes. I have 
noticed that many of my neighbors have cleaned out their 
garages and took on other minor projects around their 
homes. My EF&GA friends have been cleaning firearms 
and organizing their safes and ammunition storage. 
Reloading has been popular as well.
Some are learning about how difficult education is 
because they have to home-school their kids. I think that 
more parental involvement in the education of our youth 
can only have positive results. My nephew says that he 
is positive that home schooling is difficult because he 
can’t get away with fooling around. I think that this is a 
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Event Status

This is usually where I tell you about our last 
event and what is planned for our next event. 
Unfortunately, due to the Covid-19 outbreak, we 
have decided to temporarily suspend all Junior 
Marksmanship events until further notice. This 
was not an easy decision to make. There was a lot 
of debate between the Shoot Chairs and others 
involved in the program. Escondido Fish & Game 
and the Junior Marksmanship program pride 
themselves on making the safety of not only our 
shooters, coaches and staff, but their families as 
well, the first and most important priority. Safety 
is not only a priority while shooting, but with 
everything that we do. Consequently, we decided 
that it was better to err on the side of caution and 
temporarily suspend the events. The Shoot Chairs 
will be readdressing the issue weekly to decide 
when it is safe to continue. My hope is that we will 
be able to have the Junior Pistol / Archery event on 
April 26th. Check the web site for the latest status of 
any events.

I would like to thank the many volunteers that make 
this program so successful. It’s very inspiring to see 
so many people come together. When something 
needs to be done, it’s not just one person that steps 
up to get it done, but many people that step up to 
get it done. Many hands make light work. 

The COVID-19 outbreak is absolutely tragic, 
but remember that we are also living through an 
important time in history. Like many of the national 
tragedies that have happened in my lifetime 
from the Space Shuttle Challenger explosion, 
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JUNIOR CORNER
by Patrick Russ

the attempted assignation of President Ronald 
Reagan, September 11th, 2001, I remember 
exactly where I was and what I was doing during 
these events. This event will be no different. I 
think that it’s important to remember these events 
and hopefully learn from them. This is especially 
true of the younger generations. So take a second 
to look around and remember what you see and 
hear.  

The Junior Marksmanship program would like 
to wish everyone the best of luck in dealing 
with the COVID-19 outbreak. Our thoughts and 
prayers go out to everyone. I look forward to 
seeing everyone’s healthy, happy, smiling faces at 
our next event.

Proud of Our People

The Junior Marksmanship Program is proud 
of all of our shooters. And, when one of them 
achieves something huge we want to share it. We 
would like to take this opportunity congratulate 
one of our Junior Coaches, Michelle Fan on 
being accepted to Georgetown University 
Walsh School of Foreign Service. This is a huge 
achievement and the Junior Marksmanship 
Program is extremely proud of you.


























